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Working together effectively to enhance the health and wellbeing of our communities 

MINUTES
PPG meeting
	Meeting Date:
	
25th November  2021
	Meeting Time:
	1900

	Attendees:
	Many patients plus Liz Richards and Sarah Dowling from the Practice

	Apologies:
	Many



	
	ITEM
	ISSUE / STATUS / ACTION REQUIRED
	Responsible
	Due

	1.
	Introductions and Welcome
	Liz Richards (LR) welcomed everyone.  LR thanked everyone for responding and joining the meeting tonight 
	
	

	2.
	Apologies 
	Many were received by email
	
	

	3.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting 
	agreed
	
	

	4.
	Actions update
	Appointment summary placed on the website.  Request for this also to be put on social media
	
	

	5.
	Presentation
	



	
	






	6.
	Discussion points
	some discussion that the surgery should have asked more patients to go elsewhere for their covid booster- we should just have done the clinical vulnerable and over 70s or 80s.  the 50-70/80 should have been asked to go elsewhere to make things easier for the surgery in terms of staff and organisation. LR confirmed that we will continue until end of January to finish the majority of this cohort and then patients would need to book through the national booking system.

A question was asked about where the primary care mental health workers are based- LR confirmed that most by telephone so remote working but they do have some face to face appointments at Davenport House surgery in Harpenden.  The Lodge may be able to offer space post covid clinics

Some of the website requests not being done in the 3 days.  Taken that feedback and given more realistic timeframes of 3-5 working days whilst we are so busy.

A couple of questions about individual experiences that LR will investigate and get back to the individuals
	








	




	11.
	AOB
	We would like to hear your questions so please email liz.richards7@nhs.net a week before if you would like something discussed at the meeting.
Happy Christmas! See you in 2022.
	
	

	12.
	Date / time of next meeting
	19th January 2022 1900
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The community Pharmacy referral scheme

Sometimes the most appropriate clinician to speak to maybe a pharmacist in the community.  Receptionists are now able to do a direct referral to a pharmacist of your choice.

Since the launch at the beginning of the month we have done 20 referrals to this scheme so this is 20 GP appointments we have been able to offer to other patients

https://view.vzaar.com/22504178/player





Primary care mental health workers

Similar to the pharmacy scheme, receptionists are able to book a direct appointment with a primary care mental health worker- this is a 40 minute appointment with a trained mental health worker to provide treatment for anxiety, alcohol dependency , eating disorders, depression etc.  They will see over 18s and they can refr on to other services as appropriate and book further sessions with an individual.  This is a much more appropriate appointment than 10 mins with a gp.





Covid booster update

We have been operating the covid booster campaign since October.  We are doing all over 50’s and clinically vulnerable for our primary care network which includes hatfield road surgery and Harvey group practice

All of our care homes have been vaccinated

Our housebound patients will mainly be done next week with a few on the 14th and 16th December

All appointments are at the lodge surgery site- tues, wed, thurs afternoons and all day Saturday.  It is a considerable workload and causes disruption to the surgery as we have to relocate all clinicians to the other sites.  We are also struggling to staff these clinics.

We have decided not to continue the programme for 40-49 and 16 and 17 year olds.  These patients will need to book through the national booking system and go to alternative sites.

We anticipate that we will continue to have clinics through January to finish off the cohort that we have committed to.

We are very grateful to the ppg for their help supporting some of the clinics and to the redbourn care group for helping to provide drivers for the housebound visits







Recruitment update

We have recruited 2 new practice nurses and 1 advanced nurse practitioner- they will all start in the new year.

We are still trying to recruit for GPs- we have 19 sessions/week empty at the moment that we are trying to fill.  We are filling with locums where we can but there are not many gps out there!

Reception- we have 3 new receptionists starting over the next few weeks who will begin their training





Phone update

We are still waiting to hear from the CCG regarding our bid to help us upgrade to a better telephone system.





Staff news

Alison canning – pharmacy technician has started who will be doing lots of work with care homes
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